                                                EAST HARDIN MIDDLE SCHOOL

                            SITE BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL PROCEEDINGS

                                                                      (MINUTES)

                                           GLENDALE, KY       JUNE 10, 2009

The East Hardin Middle School Site Based Decision Making Council met at East Hardin Middle School at  1:00  P.M., on the    10th      day of                 June__             2009,

With the following members present:

(1.)  Paul C. Connelly, Jr.      (2.)  Mary Carruthers      (3.)  Dwayne Mollison      (4.)  Melissa Hardin          (5.)  Diana Glenn        
Call to Order  - Mr. Paul Connelly called the meeting to order.    

SY 08-09 Order #19  -  Approval of the May 13, 2009 Regular SBDM Meeting Minutes  – The motion was made by Melissa Hardin and seconded by Mary Carruthers to approve the minutes of the May 13, 2009 Regular SBDM Meeting as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the minutes were approved.

Recognition of Visitors  -  Barbara Decker

                                            Carla Wallace

                                            Juanita Wigginton                                                      

Committee Reports

Budget  -  Ms. Rogers included the school’s local financial report for May and the proposed Board PPA budget for 2009-2010 in the SBDM Council’s packet.  Discussion followed.

SY 08-09 Order #20  -  Approval of the 2009-2010 Board PPA Budget – The motion was made by Mary Carruthers and seconded by Dwayne Mollison to approve the 2009-2010 Board PPA budget as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the PPA budget was approved.

CATS Prep  -  No Report.

Climate  -  Mr. Connelly informed the council that Field Day, even though shortened by rain, went real well this year.  

Curriculum/Professional Development  -  Mr. Connelly stated that a proposal from the Professional Development Committee was included in their packets for a Professsional Development Policy which East Hardin does not currently have.  The Council went through the proposed policy and discussion followed.  Mr. Connelly decided to put this item on hold until our next meeting so that he can check and verify some of the items in the proposed policy.

Scheduling  -  Mr. Connelly informed the council that Ms. Reynolds stated that 98% of the scheduling is complete.  They only have some small changes that will have to be made before the start of the school  year    

Technology  -  Mary Carruthers informed the Council that some of the projectors and SmartBoards that were purchased earlier this year have been mounted.  Other technology items have had purchase orders made up on them and are ready to be faxed in.  Money for next year is still in question.            

Textbook  -  A copy of the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2009-2010 and a copy of an e-mail from Doris Keplinger concerning textbook money was included in the SBDM Council member’s packet.  

Carla Wallace explained how the Textbook Committee came up with which textbooks we will be using and the number in each grade level to be ordered.  Discussion followed.

SY 08-09 Order #21  -  Approval of the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2009-2010 – The motion was made by Diana Glenn and seconded by Mary Carruthers to approve the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2009-2010 with the final monetary figures as presented.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the Textbook Purchase Plan for 2009-2010 was approved.

Discuss Using Stimulus Money for Textbook Purchase – Mr. Connelly explained that the Stimulus Money we receive at East Hardin Middle School is to be used to help pay for this coming year’s textbooks, Extended School Services, and Professional Development.                                         

Personnel Update – Mr. Connelly informed the council that he has hired two new teachers for next year.  They are:  Ms. Amanda Earls Drane as the 6th grade Language Arts teacher on the Champions Team and Ms. Amanda Bales as the 7th grade Special Education teacher on the Top Dawg Team.

Mr. Connelly has posted the EBD Instructional Assistant position that was vacated by hiring Ms. Bales.

Correspondence – None.

New Business – Mr. Connelly explained that the SBDM Council needs to elect a new Elected Alternate Chairperson since Bonnie Dezern-Olson is no longer serving on the Council.  Discussion followed and Mary Carruthers volunteered to serve in that position for this coming year.  No other council member expressed an interest in this position.

SY 08-09 Order #22  -  Motion to Approve the Election of Elected Alternate Chairperson for 2009-2010 – The motion was made by Melissa Hardin and seconded by Diana Glenn to approve Mary Carruthers as the Elected Alternate Chairperson for the 2009-2010 school year.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and Ms. Carruthers will serve as the Elected Alternate Chairperson on the SBDM Council.

Other – Barbara Decker distributed a handout on the Individual Learning Plan (ILP) for the students of East Hardin Middle School for the 2008-2009 school year.  Ms. Decker explained that each year the State has been adding more requirements to this program.  Ms. Decker informed the Council that any student that does not reach the ACT Explore Benchmarks as required will need to have an Intervention Plan written for them.  After an Intervention Plan has been written, it will need to be monitored and documented in that student’s ILP.  This will require all staff to access and record progress on these Interventions throughout the year.  Ms. Decker suggested that we establish an Ad Hoc ILP Committee to help come up with the different interventions that will be used for the students who do not meet the benchmarks.  Mr. Connelly said that we will follow up on Organizational Day to set up this committee, if necessary.

SY 08-09 Order #23  -  Motion to Adjourn the June 10, 2009 Regular SBDM Meeting – The motion was made by Melissa Hardin and seconded by Mary Carruthers to adjourn the June 10, 2009 Regular SBDM meeting.  With there being no disagreement from any council member, the motion passed by consensus and the meeting was adjourned.

                                    Signed____________________________________________

                                                               Paul C. Connelly, Jr.             Chairperson

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Todd Haydon                        Vice-Chairperson             

                                    Signed_____________________________________________

                                                                Mary Carruthers                   Elected Alternate Chairperson

